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Upcoming Dates


�
�
Jan. 7�
Return to School�
�
Jan. 18�
PA Day (No school for students)�
�
Jan. 22


�
Parent Council Meeting, 3:30 p.m. in Staff Room�
�
Jan. 31�
“Tea & Talk” on Literacy, 9:00 a.m.�
�
Jan. 31�
Character Education Assembly, 10:30 a.m.�
�



January is Tamil Heritage Month!
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A Message from Your School Administration Team


The first four months of school have flown by and we can’t believe that we are now at the end of the year. Our students have worked very hard throughout the term and should be proud of their many accomplishments. We have been pleased to see the progress that has been made due our students’ hard work and our teachers’ ongoing commitment to improving student achievement and well-being.





Over the Winter Break, our gym floor is going to be restored and the lines will all be repainted. In order to keep our floor looking shiny, we kindly ask that you send a pair of indoor running shoes for your child to keep at school. This will also help our caretaking team who work very hard keeping our floors clean throughout the building.





Our new Trustee of Ward 19 (Scarborough-Guildwood), Mr. Zakir Patel, is looking forward to serving our community and will be visiting our school in the new year. He has a strong focus on improving student achievement and can be reached at � HYPERLINK "mailto:Zakir.Patel@tdsb.on.ca" �Zakir.Patel@tdsb.on.ca� or 647-709-7973.





From the staff of St. Margaret’s Public School, we wish all of our families a peaceful holiday season. Enjoy this special time together.





In Partnership,





Ms. R. Tohana			Mr. R. Robinson


Principal			Vice-Principal
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Recess During Cold Weather


Elementary school students are kept indoors for recess and lunch times for a number of weather conditions such as rain, lightning in the area, extreme winds and extreme cold. When temperature and wind chill measure -28C or lower, students are kept indoors. Recesses and lunch hour may be shortened if the temperature and wind chill reading is between -20C and -28C. If a student's medical condition requires further consideration due to weather conditions, please contact the school office.


Please ensure that your child comes to school dressed for the weather wearing winter boots and coats, snowpants, mittens, hats, and scarves. We ask that you write your child’s name on his/her clothing so that it can be returned if an item is misplaced.
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January’s Character Trait is 


Teamwork





“The nice thing about teamwork is that you always have others on your side.”





~ Margaret Carty


























Before and After-School Programs


The 2019-20 Before-and After-School Programs Parent Survey of Interest survey will be available through the link below from December 3, 2018 to January 18, 2019. Parents interested in BASP should complete the survey during this period using the link: www.tdsb.on.ca/BASPsurvey 


Please note, completing this survey does not guarantee that a BASP will be offered at our school, nor does it determine admission priority should a program be developed. If there is sufficient initial interest for a school, parents will be notified and a separate registration and waitlist process will take place. Bussing to and from the BASP is the responsibility of the parent(s)/guardian(s) and is not provided by the board.





Scientists in School


On Dec. 5 2018, a scientist came to our school named Tammy. She taught us about gravity, forces, pull and push, magnets, and electricity. First, we did slingshots of pom poms to see the force of gravity and how far they could go. Next, we used magnets to show how they repel. Then we made a car to see what happens with and without a seatbelt. After that, we used a hula skirt and a ruler and a spoon. We rubbed the spoon and ruler on our pants to make static electricity. Finally, we made a track for a marble to do a loop the loop. We had lots of fun learning about forces.





Written by Jayden and Darryl in P13





Earth Rangers Assembly


On December 10, 2018, the Earth Rangers came to our school! There were two Earth Rangers that came and the presentation was for grades 1-6. We did this presentation because we had to learn about saving  the environment and saving animals that are close to extinction. We did the presentation in the gym at St. Margaret’s Public School. First, we walked into the gym. Next, we watched a video to get clues in a game. Then, they chose two teachers to answer the questions and two students, but they changed the students each round. The teachers were Mr. Hirji and Ms. Asirvatham. After that, they brought in animals and the animals were an armadillo, a falcon, an iguana, and another bird (I forgot the name of the bird). Then we learned about the wolverine (animal) and saving the piping plover (bird). Next, we watched another video to get clues for the game and picked new students to answer with the teacher. After that, the Earth Rangers talked about the website Earthrangers.com. Finally, we went for lunch and the Earth Rangers packed up and went back to their place. The presentation made me feel happy and it was fun!





Written by Farin in P13











School Updates





Tamil Heritage Month in January�The TDSB is celebrating Tamil Heritage Month in January with the theme of “Remembrance. Resilience. Recognition.”��In October 2016, the House of Commons voted unanimously to recognize every January as Tamil Heritage Month. This month was chosen as it coincides with one of the most important celebrations for Canadians of Tamil heritage, the Thai Pongal Harvest Festival. Millions of Tamil people around the world, irrespective of their religion, celebrate Thai Pongal, and offer thanks for an abundant harvest. The TDSB proudly marked Tamil Heritage Month for the first time in 2016. We look forward to learning more about the rich Tamil heritage in January. 























School Updates








Grade 1 Trip to Hillside


On December 11, 2018 our Grade 1 class got an opportunity to experience outdoor education at “Hillside Outdoor Education School”. Seventeen out of the nineteen students attended this trip. On this trip, they learned about different types of birds and their basic needs to survive. In a very special way they learned about chickadees, a tiny little bird.  They listened to a story about chickadees read by Jenny, a teacher at Hillside, and after that, they were led into the woods to get a firsthand view of these birds and feed them. Everyone was so excited to be able to feed the chickadees and to explore the woods. The cold and the snow did not stop these young ones from exploring nature and having fun by playing ‘Hide and Seek’ in the open. To wrap up our trip the class was treated to roasted marshmallows. This trip will be one of the most memorable ones for these young learners. Thanks for giving us this great opportunity!





Written by Ms. D’Cruz and her Gr. 1 Class





�





Girls’ Basketball Team


This year, we were a part of the Girls’ Intermediate Basketball Team and we had an amazing time. It was a lot of fun and we had to work really hard. We developed plenty of skills such as dribbling, shooting, plays, and many more from our amazing coaches, Ms. Ray and Mr. Robinson. When we heard that our first game was coming up, everyone was so excited. Our team played against Eastview PS, Wexford PS, and Agincourt PS. We won all of the games thanks to Ms. Ray and Mr. Robinson’s flexibility coaching our team after school. We knew that the teams were going to get more competitive, so we practised even more. When we went to play our quarter final game against Blantyre PS, we felt nervous, but we persevered and cooperated with one another and we won that game. We lost to Heritage Park PS in our semi-final game. We played hard and learned a lot about basketball this season. Special thanks to our coaches and Ms. Tohana for driving us to the games and supporting our team. 





Written by Sumia and Netanya
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